

English

SAMPLE QUESTIONS Grade 08 To 09 Students

GRAMMAR SECTION

1.	Choose the correct option to complete the sentence correctly.	
	I want to see family over the weekend.	
A B C D	my me mine them	
2.	Choose the correct option to complete the sentence correctly	
	This is not your car. It is	
A B C D	hers she her herself	
3.	Which sentence is correct?	
A B C D	There is a apple on the table. Please go get me a pen. You have to buy an book for school. I like to eat a orange.	
4.	Which sentence is correct?	
A	Do enjoying eating vegetables?	

- I want to become an doctor. В
- I need a umbrella because it is raining. С
- I like to eat an egg for breakfast. D



Choose the correct option to complete the sentence correctly.

They _____ the soccer games at the stadium every Saturday.

- A watched
- B watches
- C watching
- D watch
- 6. Choose the correct option to complete the sentence correctly.

We _____ to the mall tomorrow.

- A go
- B are go
- C goes
- D are going

7. Which sentence is correct?

- A I doesn't think it is a good idea.
- B I am not think it is a good idea.
- C I don't think it is a good idea.
- D I aren't think it is a good idea.

8. Which sentence is correct?

- A Bertie doesn't like English.
- B Bertie don't like English.
- C Bertie isn't like English.
- D Bertie not like English.

9. Which past tense verb is correct?

- A teach teached
- B eat ated
- C bring brought
- D catch catched



10. Which sentence is correct?

- A We did not go to the mall last night.
- B We were not go to the mall last night.
- C We didn't went to the mall last night.
- D We did not went to the mall last night.

11. Which sentence is correct?

- A All the children did not swam in the lake yesterday.
- B All the children didn't swam in the lake yesterday.
- C All the children were not swim in the lake yesterday.
- D All the children did not swim in the lake yesterday.

12. Which sentence is correct?

- A Ada walks to school tomorrow morning.
- B Ada walked to school tomorrow morning.
- C Ada will walk to school tomorrow morning.
- D Ada walk to school tomorrow morning.

13. Choose the correct opposite:

- A wide narrow
- B kind smooth
- C weak-lazy
- D new curly

14. Choose the correct option to complete the sentence correctly.

We can choose to eat cereal, _____ we can choose to eat fruit.

- A because
- B so
- C but
- D or

15. Choose the correct option to complete the sentence correctly.

It was raining outside, ____ we put on our raincoats.

A so

- B or
- C but
- D because



16. Which sentence is correct?

- A Ayala should brushing her teeth every day.
- B Ayla should brushes her teeth every day.
- C Ayla should brushed her teeth every day.
- D Ayla should brush her teeth every day.

17. Which sentence is correct?

- A The wethar is great outside today.
- B This car is more expensive than that car.
- C This men is more lucky than that man.
- D England is wettest than the UAE.

18. Which sentence is correct?

- A The phone ring, so I answered it.
- B While you were sleeping, I borrowed your shoes.
- C Smoke and lava pour from the volcano as we ran.
- D I just go out when you called.

19. Which sentence is correct?

- A Graham can skate very well.
- B Graham can skating very well.
- C Graham can skates very well.
- D Graham can skated very well.

20. Which sentence is correct?

- A I am extreme happy.
- B The children played happily in the park.
- C The children ran noisy into the room.
- D They studied silent in the library.

21. Choose the correct option to complete the sentence correctly.

Give ______ enough time to study and review for all your exams.

- A she
- B herself
- C you
- D yourself



22. Which sentence is correct?

- A They'll have to give the dog its ball back.
- B Why didnt you do your homework?
- C Its the most beautiful place I have ever seen!
- D You mustnt go to school before eating your breakfast.
- 23. Choose the correct option to complete the sentence correctly.

Kevin is the student _____ got 100% for all his exams.

- A which
- B who
- C whom
- D whose
- 24. Choose the correct option to complete the sentence correctly.

This is the bag _____ was stolen.

- A which
- B who
- C whom
- D whose

25. In which sentence is the plural noun spelled correctly?

- A Put the boxess on the table.
- B Put the boxes on the table.
- C Put the boxxes on the table.
- D Put the boxxess on the table.
- E Put the booxes on the table.

26. Choose the correct future progressive negative to complete the sentence.

Richard ______ us at the party tonight.

- A. won't be meeting
- B. will be not meeting
- C. won't meeting
- D. will not meeting
- E. none of the above



27. Which of the following sentences uses the future progressive form of the verb

- A. I am eating an apple.
- B. I was eating an apple.
- C. I will be eating an apple.
- D. I am not eating an apple.
- E. none of the above

28. Select the sentence in which the preposition of time or place is correct.

- A. I left my book on my bedroom.
- B. I left my book in my bedroom.
- C. I left my book at my bedroom.
- D. I left my book under my bedroom.
- E. none of the above

29. Which sentence uses a modal verb incorrectly?

- A. I could swim at seven years old, but I couldn't dive.
- B. Omar can't speak Japanese.
- C. You should study for next week's exam.
- D. I can drive a car, but I to ought not drive a bus.
- E. You must pay attention!

30. Which of the following sentences has the correct adjective order?

- A. These are expensive, leather, riding boots.
- B. These are expensive, riding, leather boots.
- C. These are leather, riding, expensive boots.
- D. These are leather, expensive, riding boots.
- E. These are riding, expensive, leather boots.

31. Which sentence does <u>not</u> have all the adjectives underlined?

- A. Bob bought a <u>new</u> car as an <u>unusual</u> present for his wife.
- B. Aunt Flora had an <u>old</u> house with a <u>big</u> garden.
- C. An <u>empty</u> cottage stood in an <u>open</u> space in a wood.
- D. The <u>black</u> cat fell into the cold, <u>dark</u> river.
- E. A <u>brave</u> explorer found an <u>ancient</u> city.



32. Choose the correct option to complete the sentence.

We watched as _____ moon turned bright orange.

A. a

- B. the
- C. an
- D. a / an
- E. none of the above

33. We dread _____ at night because we expect _____ an accident.

A. driven, made

- B. to drive, to make
- C. driving, making
- D. to drive, making
- E. driving, to make

34. Please avoid _____ during the exam. It is a serious offense.

- A. to cheat
- B. cheating
- C. cheats
- D. cheated
- E. cheat

VOCABULARY SECTION

- 1. The mother ______ the children a new game if they did well in school this term.
 - A. bravery
 - B. negotiate
 - C. trading
 - D. promised
 - E. agreement



- 2. All of the students ______ their caps when they entered the exam hall.
 - A. comparison
 - B. pleased
 - C. invited
 - D. trading
 - E. removed
- 3. The marks for exams in week 5 were better in ______ to the marks in week 4.
 - A. agreement
 - B. negotiate
 - C. comparison
 - D. bravery
 - E. prediction

4. Many people were ______ to the grand opening of the new restaurant.

- A. invited
- B. removed
- C. prediction
- D. pleased
- E. promised

5. I ______ with my brother to use his car for three days of the week.

- A. negotiated
- B. agreement
- C. remove
- D. bravery
- E. prediction

6. It is sometimes very difficult to ______ when it is going to rain.

- A. pleased
- B. promised
- C. predict
- D. removed
- E. comparison
- 7. The teacher was ______ to see that the exam results were improving.
 - A. negotiate
 - B. invited
 - C. trading
 - D. agreement
 - E. pleased



COMPREHENSION SECTION

Read the following passage and then answer the questions that follow.

Mount Everest

Mount Everest is the highest mountain in the world. It is over 60 million years old, and it is 8, 848 meters high. The rocky summit (top) of this mountain is covered with snow all year round.

Over four thousand people have tried to reach the summit of Mount Everest, but less than a thousand people have been successful. Edmund Hillary and Tenzing Norgay were the first men to reach the top of this mountain in 1953. It took them seven weeks to reach the top of Mount Everest. When they reached the summit, they looked down and saw the surrounding countries of Tibet, India, and Nepal.

Climbing Mount Everest is a dangerous expedition. A person who plans to climb Mount Everest needs to be fit and healthy. Moreover, a trip to Mount Everest is very expensive and costs a lot of money. A climber needs to spend a lot of money on special clothing, climbing equipment, and food. Climbers usually ask travel guides to help them reach the summit. Climbers have to pay these guides a lot of money, too.

Sadly, many climbers die before they reach the summit of Mount Everest. Some die because of sickness. Others die because they trip and fall into deep holes. Some die because it is too cold on the mountain. Many die because of avalanches. When an avalanche happens, large amounts of snow fall down the mountain. The snow buries the climbers. About a hundred and sixty bodies are still on the mountain, buried beneath layers of snow. It is too difficult and dangerous to remove these dead bodies.

The air at the top of Mount Everest is thinner than air that is at the bottom of the mountain. Oxygen levels at the top of Mount Everest are low, too. This makes breathing very **difficult**. For this reason, climbers should slowly climb the mountain over a two-month period. By doing this, their bodies gradually get used to the thin air. To help them breathe, climbers should wear oxygen masks. They should also wear thick **puffy** clothing filled with goose feathers to stay warm.



- 1 How high is Mount Everest?
 - [A] 60 million years
 - [B] 1,953 meters
 - [C] 8,888 meters
 - [D] 8,848 meters
 - [E] 4, 848 meters
- 2 How many people have succeeded in reaching the summit of Mount Everest?
 - [A] less than 4000 people
 - [B] 4000 people
 - [C] more than a thousand people
 - [D] less than a thousand people
 - [E] over 4000 people
- 3 Which of the following words describes the trip to Mount Everest?
 - [A] warm
 - [B] thin
 - [C] cheap
 - [D] puffy
 - [E] expensive
- 4 Which of the following is **correct** about climbers?
 - [A] They shouldn't wear oxygen masks.
 - [B] They don't have to be fit.
 - [C] They spend a lot of money on special clothing, climbing equipment, and food.
 - [D] They all die of sickness.
 - [E] They should be born in 1953.





5

- _____ at the top of Mount Everest are low.
 - [A] Dead bodies
 - [B] Goose feathers
 - [C] Oxygen levels
 - [D] Climbing equipment
 - [E] Puffy clothing

6 Choose the word that best completes the sentence.

I do not like this _____ jacket, but I will have to wear it to stay warm.

- [A] healthy
- [B] puffy
- [C] dangerous
- [D] difficult
- [E] expedition





ANSWER KEY

GRAMMAR QUESTIONS

	ANSWER
1	A A B D D D C A C A D C A D A D A D A D A B B A B A B A B A B A B A B A B A B A B A B A B A B A B A B A B A
2	А
3	В
4	D
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 8 9	D
6	D
7	С
8	А
9	С
10	А
11	D
12 13 14	С
13	А
14	D
15 16	А
16	D
17	В
18	В
19	А
20	В
21	D
22	А
23	В
18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26	А
25	В
26	А
20 27 28	С
28	В
29	D
30	A
31	D
32	В
33	E
34	В





VOCABULARY QUESTIONS

	ANSWER
1	D
2	E
3	С
4	А
5 6	А
6	С
7	E

COMPREHENSION QUESTIONS

	ANSWER
1	D
2	D
3	E
4	С
5	С
6	В

